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Dear Praying Friends of Beryl,

An e-mail of October 12th includes the following news. A few light showers of rain at the ranch have revived the grass a little but already, as the temperature had reached 44°, the water was just evaporating. A good downpour of about 100 mm. will be needed to change the landscape from its present desolate prospect. The air-conditioning does nothing, merely circulating hot air in such temperatures. Back in Asuncion, from where Beryl writes, the weather is so different and quite pleasant.

Beryl had delayed her return from her first visit to the ranch since her time in hospital because of a public holiday and the Transchaco car rally. Comment on her own health is non-existent, but two others are mentioned. We can therefore assume that things are fairly much back to normal. Beryl writes of the poor health of Brownie, her only remaining dog at the Asuncion house. Brownie was to be taken to the vet the following day. Some may know of her because of her flight from the house some years ago. She was away for many weeks, while Beryl would wander the streets of Asuncion, even at 03.00

The other loss which she records is that of Augustine. He is the young man pictured in “The Big Book of Beryl Baker”. Always a special young man, he was playing volleyball in very hot and humid weather. Notwithstanding being a very fit 17 year-old, he became ill during that night and died in the ambulance on the way to hospital. It happens here, but there’s no knowing how long the ambulance took in the Chaco. He was an example of a member of a group upon which the future of Paraguay rests.

We continue to ask for prayer for Beryl’s future. We learn that while in hospital she was a bit of a “nuisance”, fretting not for herself, but for her untreated patients. Sunday is meant to be Sunday for Beryl, but she won’t turn anyone away. Assuming a modest mean of 50 patients per day, that is far more than 1000 patients during her illness. Please pray to seek that situation which will safeguard the well-being of the patients, yet leave Beryl able to lead a life more appropriate to her 67 years next January.

A glimpse of good news is that the financial barrier to a nurse named Ruth Cabrera working at the clinic has now been removed. There are still obstacles in the way, but I finish with Beryl’s own words “Seek the Lord’s will in this”

Len Hollingsworth 14th.Oct



